December 7, 2018

Mr. Mike Constantino Illinois Department of Public Health 525 West Jefferson Second Floor Springfield, IL 62761

Ref:

Fairfield Memorial Hospital

CON #18-029

RECEIVED

DEC 18 2018

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Dear Mr. Constantino

This week The Haskell Company, our design-build company we are working with, submitted the Stage 1 project submission form and drawings for review. During the triage review phase of the submittal package it was noted the total gross square footage of the project area reported on the application was different than the approved certificate of need square footage.

The Haskell Company has performed an audit of the new, modernization and as is square footages. Here are their findings:

CON #18-029 – 71,405 GSF Audited Review – 70,752 GSF Net difference: 653 GSF less

In the early phase of design development, we provided The Haskell Company with copies of old drawings we have on file. The buildings were built in 1933 and 1998. The square footage used in the CON application were determined based on these old drawings, copied many time and of poor quality. Now that the project is developed in AutoCAD/Revit we now can accurately calculate the square footage.

Sorry for the confusion on the application. A new application has been transmitted to Ms. Georgette Thomasma this morning. We are providing this information so you can properly document and note the difference.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

Katherine J. Bunting, Ph.D.

Chief Executive Officer

